
We were excited to give update reports to supporting churches:

SPANISH TRAIL BAPTIST CHURCH (Gautier, MS), 
Pastor David Taylor and his wife. (pictured)

We also enjoyed visiting in the home of our long-time 
friends, Carrol and Wanda Lewallen, former pastor of the 
church.

WEST SOMERSET BAPTIST CHURCH (Somerset, KY), 
Interim Pastor James Floyd

WHETSTONE BAPTIST CHURCH (Somerset, KY), 
Pastor Daniel Woodcock 

MARBLE MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH (Jessieville, AR), Pastor Mike Harmon. 
One of the oldest churches in Arkansas, Marble has supported the ministry for many years.

First time visits to introduce the work in these churches:

MARSH ROAD MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH (Woodbridge, VA), Pastor Billy Shepherd and wife, Jean.
On the banks of the Potomac River, this church and Pastor Shepherd have exalted Christ among the people of our 
nation’s capital for many years. Brother Shepherd has led his people to reach out to people of their community as 
well as people groups around the world. Thank you for your prayers, love and support, Marsh Road!

BUNCOMBE BAPTIST CHURCH (Eubank, KY), 
Pastor Kenny Daulton

FAIRHAVEN BAPTIST CHURCH (Lexington, KY), 
Pastor John East and his wife, Kim. (pictured)

PARKER’S MILL ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH (Somerset, KY),
Pastor Darry Hatfield

ZOMI CHIN BAPTIST CHURCH (Bowling Green, KY). 
It was a special honor for Rita and me to visit with Pastor Lian San and the 
church. We donated Lord of Kings VBS materials in English to this church 
composed of legal political refugees from Chin State in Myanmar (Burma). 
We are learning ways to help these people assimilate into our culture while 
helping their people back home in Burma.
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Missionary Eddie Williams expressed his 
appreciation for the CCfL leaflets for the 
children of Kenya. He has planned a training 

workshop with Translator Titus and will 
distribute over two thousand leaflet 
sets for the children’s ministry of fifteen 
churches. 

We are thankful to partner with 
Missionary Ernie Hopper and translators 
to provide Swahili language literature 
for these churches. 

Myanmar (Burma)
Adding to all the pain caused by their military government in 
Burma, ICP Project Coordinator Paul Van Hre, along with several 
of the children in ICP/Hope Children’s Home, have contracted 

COVID. Thanks to the churches who have sent designated 
offerings for this purpose, we have been able to help with 
acquisition of oxygen and other supplies for many COVID 
patients. However, now there are problems locating 
supplies because of military confiscation of supplies 
throughout the country. 

Please keep 
the people of 

Burma in your 
prayers!

BUILDING PROJECT.   We are preparing to move into a temporary building while 
we complete plans and construction of new ICP/His Offspring Ministry home in 

the Philippines. God has blessed with 
offerings for the building fund during 
the past month. We now have on 
hand $22,217.52 toward the current 
goal of $150,000. Another church has 
committed an additional $37,000.00 
upon beginning of construction of the 
new building. Please continue to pray 
for God’s provision for this project.

Kenya

Philippines

If you or your church would like to help with any of the above projects, 
contact us at 903.278.2648 or email ccfl@icplit.org

Pray for these 
children as they 

receive Bible 
lessons in their 
own language.




